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General Order # 994
                                                   October 2013
October 2013 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday, October 18,  2013
                   LOCATION:   Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                         South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  

                                         Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell
                    TIME:            2000 hours 
                    PROGRAM:  40th Anniversary of the Chelsea Conflagration,
                                         presented by member Howie Smith.

                                         The October meeting is also the Annual 

                                         Meeting.
October Meeting
This months meeting will feature a presentation on the 40th Anniversary of the Chelsea Conflagration in 1973. The program will be presented by member Howie Smith. Mr. Smith is a firefighter in Cambridge assigned to Ladder 1 in Harvard Square. He also works part-time at the Massachusetts Firefighting Academy in the Recruit Training Program and Gas Program. He belongs to several fire related organizations including the Boston Sparks, SPAAMFAA (Society for the Preservation and Appreciation of Antique Motor Fire Apparatus in America) and serves as the President of the Mass. Antique Fire Apparatus Association. He owns a 1946 Maxim fire truck and has authored several books on Maxim. He formerly worked for the Wareham Fire Dept., South Weymouth Naval Air Station and Danvers Fire Dept. 
September 2013 Meeting

The September meeting featured a re-cap of the IFBA Convention held over the summer in Milwaukee. A slide show of the event was presented by member Rick Cutts and was enjoyed by 40 members and guests.
Dues

Annual dues of $ 35.00 are payable to the Association by the October meeting. Any member with a dues problem is asked to contact Treasurer Bill Wilderman,  
Mailing Address Changes
Any member having a changed to their e-mail address is reminded to send the new e-mail to the editor at thelinebox@hotmail.com . Any change in USPS mailing addresses should be sent to the Treasurer at bwilderman@firefire.com or PO Box 848 Medford, Ma 02155-0009.
Nominations
The Nomination Committee has submitted the following slate: The four Chair Officers are running un-opposed. Two positions on the Board of Directors are also up. One of these is a second term for Richard Cutts and the other is to re-place outgoing Director Thomas Tully, who has served his two terms. Member Jeff Brown has been nominated to fill this position. Nominations can still be made from the floor at the October meeting.
Box 52 Website and FaceBook Account

Webmaster John Galla has added some neat features to the Box 52 website, check it out at www.box52.org
Many of the IFBA Clubs along with area fire departments are using social media to reach a wider audience, Box 52 is no exception. So if you are on FB, please give us a like!
2nd Open House

Member Peter Aloisi put together another great Open House. A large crowd came by and enjoyed the BFD apparatus, the vendors and firematic displays. Please check the website for a photo feature on the event.
REMINDERS

· Meeting  Friday October 18th  at 2000 hrs. Iron Workers Hall
By Order Of the President                                        Newsletter Editor

Alan Macdonald
                                               Frank San Severino

